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The second area of concern deals with the quantity of radicactive waste being
stored on campus, The radicactive waste storage areas in the basement and the
third floor of the Life Sciences Building are full and it appears that
radioactive waste 1§ not properly prepared for storage. Specifically, the
bulk of radicactive waste s being stored in cardboard boxes rather than in
approved 55 gallon steel drums. Furthermore, the ventilation in the basement
storage area does not appear to be adequate to avoid build up of volatile fumes
caused by scintillation fluids being stored. This was evident when the
Radiation Safety Oftficer opened the door to the storage area which allowed the
fumes to escape. In your response to the enclosed Notice of Violation, please
address these issues by describing what actions have been taken or planned to
ge t?ken to improve control over the storage of radicactive waste at your
acility.

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the Commission's regulations, a copy of

this letter, the enclosure, and your response to this letter will be placed
in the NRC Public Document Room,

The response directed by this letter and the accompanying Notice are not
subject to the clearance procedures of the Office of Management and Budget
as required by the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1980, PL 96-511.

We will gladly discuss any questions you have concerning this inspection,

Sincerely,

John A. Grobe, Chief
Nuclear Materials Safety
Branch
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